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Llangan Community Council.

Minutes of an Ordinary General Meeting held at The Old Schoolroom, Llangan on Tuesday 15th June 2016 
1. Welcome.
The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
2. Record of Members Present and Apologies for absence
Cllr N Blethyn (Chair), Cllr Keith Jones (Vice-Chair), Cllr A Thomas, Cllr L Brookes, Cllr P Wilson, Cllr Karl Jones, Cllr.B.Hayball-Jones, Cllr D Hammond and Jo Howell (Clerk).
Apologies for Absence.

County Councillor Ray Thomas
3. To consider Police Matters
PCSO McKay had reported to the Clerk that there had been no crimes in the area since the last meeting. However there had been a lot of thefts from vehicles and outbuildings in other rural vale villages so reminded everyone to be vigilant. 
4. To consider County Council matters

County Councillor Ray Thomas had sent his apologies. 
5. Public Session

There were no members of the public present.
6. To consider any matters arising from the Public Session
There were no members of the public present.
7. To consider request for funding from Treoes Action Group (TAG)
Cllr Wilson confirmed that the TAG had received funding from the Treoes Hall Committee funds, however had applied to the Council for £100 for a ‘pot’ of funding and also approx.£65 to cover the cost of sworn affidavits that needed to be made. 

She updated the Council on the four different planning applications that were now being fought and on what the TAG had done on each one. 

The Clerk referred the Council to point 10 of her Clerks report indicating under what powers these grants could be made. 

After a discussion, Cllr Thomas proposed that £200 be granted to the TAG group.  This was seconded by Cllr Hammond and agreed by all. 

It was RESOLVED to provide a grant of £200 under s137 powers to the Treoes Action Group. 

8. To consider previously circulated Road Safety Report
The Council considered the previously circulated report, which summarised the replies to the road safety consultation.  There was detailed discussion of the points and the possible solutions suggested.  It was agreed by the Council that the Clerk detail all the discussion points on the report and submit this to the VoG Council.  It was agreed that the report would contain an introduction which would summarise that these were the issues raised by residents and their suggestion solutions, the Council would then like the VoG to investigate and respond to these solutions.  

AP Clerk to finalise report and issue to the VoG Council 
The Clerk explained to the Council that she had spoken to a senior highways engineered at the VoG Council and he had explained that the first port of call for any speeding issues was to work with the Police in setting up a Speedwatch group.  Once data from that group had been received then the Council and the Police could look at what further interventions could take place.   He had also explained that any Speed interventions had to be supported by the Police. 
AP Cllr Karl Jones and Cllr Brookes agreed to get a group of volunteers for Speedwatch in Treoes and Llangan respectively 

AP Clerk to contact PCSO in order to start the Speedwatch Process
At this point Cllr Karl Jones wished to raise a report from a resident next to the new bus shelters in St Mary’s Hill, where the now raised base meant that people now stood looking into his garden. 

 AP Clerk to raise issue with VoG Council.
Cllr Karl Jones now left the meeting at 7.55pm
9. To consider Community Centre reports 

Llangan Hall – There was an update on Llangan Hall in the Clerks Report.
Treoes Hall - Cllr Blethyn confirmed there was nothing to report, as there tended to be no hall events during the summer. 
10. To receive the Minutes of the meeting held 3rd May 2016 and of the AGM of the 3rd May 2016

Cllr Blethyn proposed both sets of minutes be approved; this was seconded by Cllr Hayball-Jones and agreed by all. 

It was RESOLVED to adopt these minutes.

The minutes were signed by the Chair.
11.  Matters Arising.
AGM 

The Clerk explained that although Cllr Thomas is a Governor for Llangan Primary School, he is not the Community Council Governor and that this role needs to be filled.  Both Cllr Brookes and Cllr Blethyn agreed that they would consider this role, and a decision would be made at the next meeting. 
Point 2.2 – Absence of CC Ray Thomas
The Council wished to emphasise to CC Ray Thomas that they really valued his contributions at meetings and hoped he could arrange to attend more meetings. 

AP Clerk to speak to CC Thomas

Point 9.2 – New Bus Stops 

Cllr Brookes wished to ask the VoG Council whether there are any plans to move the School Bus Routes to these new bus stops, as in her opinion they already had a safe area to drop off. 

Clerk to contact VoG Council 
Point 9.4 – Defibrillator Training 

The Chair explained that the defibrillator box had been fitted to Treoes Hall and would shortly be fitted to Llangan Hall.  The Clerk reminded the Council of the training on Sat 25th June. 
Point 10.2 – Grass Cutting Collection in Treoes

Cllr Blethyn informed the Council that a plan for this was still under discussion.

Point 13.2 – Clearance of Drains in the vicinity of Ruthin Fach

Cllr Keith Jones wished to congratulate the VoG Council on doing such a good job in clearing these drains. 

12. To consider the Clerks Report
The Clerks report was considered most of which had already been discussed. 
 Llangan Hall potential application for Welsh Government Grant
Although the Council in principle confirmed that this was a good use of s106 funds in terms of helping build an extension to the hall, they did feel that there was much work needed in Treoes Hall and whether they should consider an application.
At this point Cllr Blethyn declared his interest as a member of Treoes Hall Committee meeting.  He was asked by the rest of the Council to go back to Treoes Hall Committee to see whether there were projects that they would like to apply for a grant for.   It was raised that there would also be the possibility that Treoes Hall could apply for monies from the Solar Farm. 
AP Cllr Blethyn to report back at the next meeting regarding possible projects

AP Clerk to speak to Creative Rural Communities to see how two applications could be submitted
Reinstatement of Roads around Treoes Solar Farm 

Cllr Hayball-Jones continued to express her dismay at how much work was still needed on the reinstatement of roads around the Solar Farm, and Cllr Wilson again emphasised that the bund had also not been reinstated.  

AP Clerk to speak to VoG for an update on this matter

Llangan Hall – Approval of refurbishment to the Toilets

The Council reviewed the quotes and had no objection to the s106 monies being used for the Toilet refurbishment, once these had been approved by the VoG S106 officer. 
The finance update was considered and the following payments approved:-
Zurich Insurance - £272.26  Chq 100944
Cee Jay Grass Cutting (May) - £432  Chq 100946

Chairs for Llangan Hall  -  £888 (incl VAT)  Chq 100947
13. To consider any planning matters 
The following new planning applications were considered:-

2016/00488/FUL (ELL) Brookfield, Twchwyn Garth, Llangan- Two storey side & rear extension – No Comment from Council
P/16/379/FUL -  Land off Parc Crescent, Waterton Industrial Estate – Change of use to a caravan storage compound incl security fencing, stone surfacing, lighting, access road & office building -  Objection submitted
2016/00624/FUL (CR) -  Ravenstone, 7, Twchwyn Garth, Llangan- Change of use from agricultural land to garden – No comment from Council
14. To consider any Correspondence 
The Correspondence was reviewed and there were no comments.  
There was no additional correspondence.

15. To consider any reports of Councillors
Cllr Keith Jones reported two issues on the Pentre Meyrick - Pencoed road to the Clerk. 

AP Clerk to report to the VoG Council
Cllr Hayball-Jones had been asked to report that at the area of the stone bridge as you exit the village of Treoes a resident of river court had put up a tall fence which had reduced road visibility and was causing a safety hazard. 

AP Clerk to report to the VoG Council 
Cllr Thomas wished to report again the state of the road between Ruthin Chapel and St Mary Hill Church.  This road is in an appalling state with potholes and vastly overgrown vegetation.  A lot of vehicles are now using this road as a shortcut, never mind the vehicles that need to use it for events such as weddings and funerals
AP Clerk to again report to VoG Council
Cllr Thomas also wished to report that on the roadside between Ruthin and Pentre Meyrick there were numerous traffic signs that were very overgrown and dirty which were limiting drivers’ visibility of these advanced warning signs. 

AP Clerk to report to VoG Council 
Cllr Blethyn had been contacted by the grass cutting contractor about the amount of Dog mess on the Moors in Treoes.

AP Clerk to report to the Dog Enforcement Officer
16. Time, date and venue of next meeting –
The Council were reminded the next meeting was on Tuesday 5th July at 7pm. 
17. The meeting closed at 8.35pm 
a. Signed:


b. Dated:
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